New Vienna City Council Meeting
 February 6, 2024

Mayor Roger Langel opened the meeting at 5:34pm. Present were council members:  T.J. Kloser. Dave DuBois, Jake Lehman, Kathy Engelken, Caleb Puetz.
	Lehman made the motion to approve the agenda for February 5, 2024 seconded by Puetz.
	Lehman made the motion to approve the consent agenda, bills, receipts, financial reports for December, Seconded by DuBois.
	Wayne Brunsman and Marion Klosterman were present to address the council on looking into restoring the old water tower. The pair has been talking to Duane Hagerty who has done many historical grants and is very interested in helping with this project.  They are looking at the historical standards that must be followed and are getting clarification on the tower listing on the historical registry. 
	Mayor Langel and the council  discussed the new annexed land and the development of this land into residential and commercial lots. Craig and Sue Recker were present to address the council on an updated plat for land he is getting annexed in. Craig was interested in seeing what contribution the city is willing to do to move this forward. Discussion included looking into an Urban Renewal Area and TIF, the clerk has been trying to contact the bonding attorney to get more information.  Craig is having a traffic study done to check on entrances to see if they will get approved.   
	The mayor went into a discussion on the budget and the council discussed projects and cost. Motion from Lehman to set public hearing form March 27,2024 at 5:30 pm for the CGFL max levy rate, second by Puetz. Ayes- Engelken, Kloser, Lehman, DuBois, Puetz.
	Building permit for Cameron Cable for detached garage was approved on a motion from Lehman, second by Puetz. Ayes-Puetz, DuBois, Engelken, Lehman, Kloser.	
	Liquor License for New Vienna Athletic Association was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by Engelken. Ayes- Kloser, Lehman, DuBois, Puetz, Engelken.
	Council discussed the hall and redoing the front of this and upgrade the steps and entrance, the council would like to put this project first before we do anything  to change the elevator and ramp in the back of the building. Kloser passed out a drawing and quote he had J&L Lumber do for the front of the hall. Discussion followed on cost and changes.
	The mayor explained to the council that the owner of the old Kerper building was approved for the second application process for a CDBG grant to restore the building. This grant could possibly award $100,000.00 to restore and the project would require some contribution from the city. Motion from Puetz to approve $1500.00 for ECIA to do the grant writing and the owner to pay the other half of the fee of $1500.00 as well, second by Lehman. Ayes-Puetz, Lehman, Engelken, DuBois, Kloser.
	There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois at 7:27pm. Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

